
 
Toronto Geological Discussion Group Meeting – Tuesday, May 28, 2013 

 
Do Recent Changes to Ontario’s Mining Act Make the Province 

a Less Competitive Jurisdiction to Explore? 

A Panel Discussion featuring 
Al Workman, vice-president, Watts, Griffis and McOuat (WGM) Consulting 

WGM manages exploration projects on behalf of junior mining companies and provides advice on 
working responsibly.  CSR requirements have been portrayed as imposing little in the way of 
administrative burden, but in reality the burden on junior explorers can be significant.  Stringent 
standards and guidelines must be established to define the responsibilities of companies and First 
Nations, and to establish decision-making timetables. A tribunal is also needed to adjudicate in the 
event that unreasonable demands or delays are experienced.   

Ian Brodie-Brown, president & CEO, Aurcrest Gold Inc. 
Aucrest took proactive measures several years ago to build business partnerships with local First 
Nations.  Aurcrest, Cyr Drilling and Webequie First Nations (Ring of Fire) created a co-owned drilling 
company while at Red Lake, the Lac Seul First Nation invested $500,000 in Aurcrest. Consultation will 
not be sufficient in the future to guarantee that First Nations are fully on board and supportive. 

Kate Lyons, partner, Administrative Law, Goodmans LLP 
Kate Lyons represents both private and public sector clients in particular where there are disparate 
public, private and institutional stakeholders.  Her focus on evaluation and allocation of environmental 
risks and costs has involved her with multiple levels of government and sometimes conflicting 
regulation. 

Rob Merwin, director of the Mining Act Modernization Secretariat, Ontario MNDM 
At the forefront of introducing new regulations for several years, his emphasis has been on building a 
system of mutual respect and goodwill between mining companies and First Nations, with recognition of 
the government’s duty to consult. 

Moderator 
Lynda Bloom, Analytical Solutions Ltd. 

 

 
When: Tuesday May 28, 2013, 4-5 pm – panel discussion; 5-7 pm – end of season reception.  

Where: Meeting and reception at Goodmans LLP, Bay Adelaide Centre, 333 Bay St., Ste. 3400.           
Note change of location  

Admission Cost: free for TGDG Members and students and friends. 



Please RSVP if you plan to attend the meeting: http://goodmansllp.ca/7/128/landing-
pages/please-rsvp.asp  

 

Meeting location: Goodmans LLP, Suite 3400, Bay Adelaide Centre, 333 Bay Street, Toronto 

 

Event sponsors are:

 

 

 

For Members of the Ontario Bar: 
The panel discussion at this meeting will be eligible for 1.0 substantive hour toward your annual 
LSUC CPD requirement.

 

This will be the last meeting of the 2012-2013 TGDG season. Information about the speakers, meetings 
and mini-symposia from this season is available at WWW.TGDG.NET 

People interested in helping with the planning and execution of the TGDG meetings or making a 
presentation in 2013-2014 should contact Ivo Vos at ivovos@srk.com. Please visit www.tgdg.net for 
information about the next meeting, which will be in September. 
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